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Key, Lori

From: Joy Woelfel 
Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 2:47 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Vaccine passports

As to whom it may concern, 
 
I am writing this email to oppose the requirement of a vaccine passport in Ventura County. It is 
unconstitutional and therefore against the law for somebody to take any type of drug or medication 
including a vaccine against their will. It Is also discrimination to tell somebody they can or cannot go 
into a business or into a public area due to their decision to not take a vaccine. If Ventura county 
decides to require passports I will put forth every effort to make sure every elected official is recalled 
and every hired official is fired. 
 
Sincerely, 
Joy Woelfel  
 
Sent from my iPhone 


